
 

 

PRESS RELEASE  
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 01-02-18 

Fulton County Medical Center Foundation Adds Five New Board Members 

McConnellsburg, PA - The Fulton County Medical Center Foundation recently added five new board 

members. 

They include: Chris Ardinger, Jeramy Culler, John Kilduff, Bridgit Martin and David Washabaugh. Their 

three 3-year terms started Jan. 1, 2018.  

 Ardinger is the Executive Director of the Tuscarora Area Chamber of Commerce. He has a BS in 

Public Administration from Shippensburg University where he is also pursuing a master’s in 

Public Administration. He is a graduate of James Buchanan High School. Ardinger will also serve 

on the FCMC Foundation’s Business & Industry Committee. 

 Culler is a Business Banking Manager at F&M Trust. He has completed numerous courses in 

commercial lending through the Pennsylvania Banker’s Association. He is a graduate of 

McConnellsburg High School. Culler will also serve on the FCMC Foundation’s Planned Giving 

Committee. 

 Kilduff is the Corporate Affairs Officer at Patriot Federal Credit Union. He has a BA in 

Communications/Journalism from Shippensburg University and a master’s in Economic Crime 

Management from Utica College. He will assist the FCMC Foundation with its social media 

content. 

 Martin (LMT) is the Manager for MacDonald’s Pharmacy Wellness Center. She is also a 

continuing education provider for massage therapists. She completed her certification at the 

Baltimore School of  Massage, New Mexico School of Natural Therapeutics and at the National 

Institute of Whole Health. She will be joining the FCMC Foundation’s Business & Industry 

Committee. 

 Washabaugh is in Vehicle Sales at All Things Automotive. He is a graduate of the Pennsylvania 

State University and McConnellsburg High School. He will serve on the FCMC Foundation’s 

Governance Committee. 

“We are extremely pleased to welcome five new members to our Foundation,” said Jerry Spessard, 

Foundation Chair. “They have diverse backgrounds that will serve our Foundation well.” 

They will join Spessard, Loy Garber (Vice Chair), Abbie Cole (Secretary/Treasurer), Bill Hine, Ed Leisinger 

and Trudy Everhart. 

--more-- 



 

Two original board members – Andy Washabaugh and Helen Overly – are now community members 

(non-voting participants) as their nine-year term has expired. 

“Andy and Helen have been guiding lights for the Foundation,” said Spessard. “They have served 

diligently from Day One and have shared their expertise with us to form what is today a successful 

medical center foundation.” 

The FCMC Foundation was created in 2008 as the philanthropic arm of the Fulton County Medical 

Center. The FCMC Foundation seeks to support FCMC by raising funds for capital improvements, 

equipment, programs and services. The FCMC Foundation is celebrating its 10th anniversary in 2018. 
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